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Dear Friends, 
 

When is the building work going to start Father? I have been asked this 
question many times since I arrived at Walsingham but I still donôt 
know the answer. So I thought I would give you a broad idea of how 
the developments are progressing. The aim of the Walsingham Trust is 
to ensure that the facilities at the Shrine for day pilgrims and in the 
village at Elmham House for residential pilgrims are up to date with 
present day requirements, and expectations. 
 

The proposals for the Shrine are to provide adequate shelter in the case 
of rain, larger facilities for catering, a pilgrim hall where groups can 
meet, a new shop and toilets. In addition we are looking to make 
alterations to the Chapel of Our Lady of Reconciliation, to create more 

seating, and to build a new sacristy. As you know we have been blessed with a wonderful donation 
of £4 million to help with the building works; in addition the same Trust fund will be paying for a 
major new work of mosaic art in the Chapel and around the Shrine. 
 

At Elmham House, we now have plans drawn up for the rebuilding of the 1980ôs block 
behind Friday Market. We did look to see if we could refurbish this block but our architects 
advised us that it would be more cost effective to rebuild. Once we have the final plans we 
will be able to get an accurate idea of the cost of the rebuild. The plans will be presented to 
North Norfolk Council for approval in due course. The building work will of course depend 
on us raising further money. During the period of re-building we will still be open to welcome 
parish pilgrimages as we have identified additional accommodation that can be used during 
the re-build. 
 

One piece of building news I can give you is that our new Retreat Centre in the High Street 
which will be known as Dowry House will be completed in autumn, and be open by the end 
of the year. I am delighted to inform you that the Community of Our Lady of Walsingham will be 
living in the house and will be running the Dowry Retreat on behalf of the Shrine. The retreat house 
is open for individuals and small groups to come for a time of prayer and peace. There will also be 
organised retreats which will be publicised in the Newsletter and the Catholic press. 
 

So this year we started our Major Fundraising for Walsingham. The Bishops have agreed to a ñone 
offò collection in all parishes in September of this year, so please encourage your parish priests when 
this comes up to promote the collection and please also encourage your fellow parishioners to support 
the collection, tell them of your experiences of Walsingham and invite them to come on pilgrimage. 
We are applying to various Trust Funds to support us, and have produced a fundraising leaflet 
which you will find in this mailing to encourage people to support the Shrine by regular giving. 
 

So as you can see there is much happening in the background and in the not too distant future we 
pray that work may begin. So please pray that as Our Lady once asked Richeldis to build a replica 
of her Holy House, we may continue to build a shrine where all who wish to come to Walsingham 
in remembrance of Our Ladyôs Annunciation may be welcomed today and in the years to come. 
 

With my blessing and prayers for you and your families. 
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......... 

Mgr John Armitage 

Rector 



Dear Friends, 
 

As some of you 
may already 
know, Nick 
Clovis has been 

appointed as our new Shrine 
Administrator. 
 

Nick, who studied Artificial Intelligence 
and has over 10 yearsô experience in 

transforming businesses, moved 
from London to Walsingham in 
early 2015, looking for a quiet life. 
He and his wife Annelies followed a 
call from Our Lady, a request they 
couldnôt refuse. 
 

At that time, they had no idea 
about the development plans and 
the future of the Shrine. It later 
transpired that they had come up 
only two days after Mgr John 
Armitage had moved into the 
village for the start of his role as the 
new Rector at the Shrine. Although 
Nick and Mgr John had never met 
before, they got on immediately, 
and there went the plans for a quiet 
life. 
 

Nick spent the f irst year 
enthusiastically assisting the work of 
the Shrine and was eventually 

appointed administrator in order to 
assist in the transformation. Nick shares 
the vision for the Shrine and the plans 
to develop the pilgrim experience, to 
upgrade the current service and facilities 
and to become a centre for the New 

Evangelisation. 
 

His focus this year is on a new booking 
system for the Shrineôs own 
accommodation, Elmham House, as well 
as assisting with various accounting 
processes, upgrading the current 
communication system and IT 
infrastructure, facilitating the Shrineôs 
web presence and assisting Mgr John in 
devising fundraising strategies. 
 

On a personal level, Nick and his family 
have a great devotion to Our Lady, and 
they feel very blessed that they are given 
the opportunity to serve Our Lord and 
His Mother here in Walsingham. He is 
one of ten children, two of whom are 
currently studying for the priesthood in 
Italy. 
 

Nick and Annelies have 6 children, of 
which the youngest, Maximilian, was 
born at the end of May, and was recently 
baptised at the Basilica. Their eldest son 
Joshua serves daily at the Shrineôs 
Pilgrim Mass, and their three daughters 
help regularly with collections on 
Sundays and during pilgrimages. 
 

Nickôs new role as 
a d m i n i s t r a t o r         
car r ies  var ious 
responsibilities, but 
he knows that with 
the help of Our Lord 
and the intercession 
of His mother, the 
Shrineôs work will be 
successful.  
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Our new  
Shrine Administrator  

Nick Clovis 
Shrine Administrator 


